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DRAFT-04/07/2011
FINAL –04/14/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For March 10, 2011
	Board Members Oath of Office
	1.  New board member Gloria Y. Irigoyen and reelected board member Maria E. Saenz were sworn in by Ms. Eloisa Romero.

	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	2.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:03 p.m.  President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.  
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes.  
     Members absent:  Daniel Castillo 

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	3.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  


	Re-Organization of the Board  of Education 
	4. Reorganization of the Board – Ms. Saenz made a motion to nominate by acclamation Craig Ford to the office of President. The motion carried unanimously 
     Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to nominate by acclamation Maria E. Saenz for the office of Vice-President.  The motion carried unanimously.    

Ms. Maria E. Saenz made a motion to nominate by acclamation Jennifer Viramontes for the office of Secretary.  The motion carried unanimously.     

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	5.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.   Deputy Superintendent Yturralde 

            Deputy Superintendent Yturralde thanked Mrs. Viramontes for her service as president and welcomed new board member Ms. Irigoyen.  Mr. Yturralde expressed regrets from Dr. Nava for not being able to attend. 
            Mrs. Isabel Quiñones from GHS presented to the Board Adrian Avila, GHS Business Professions State Champion.  Adrian earned a gold certificate and qualified to compete at the national level.  Adrian and Mrs. Quiñones will travel to Washington in May for the competition.  

          STHS Wrestling coach Troy Douglas introduced Keith Harding, state Wrestling Champion.  Coach Douglas said that Keith plans to continue wrestling at the college level. Keith was selected to be part of the New Mexico Wrestling Dream Team.  
          Ginger Berry was accompanied by Estrella Becerra to recognize the student winners in the Gadsden Reading Association Bookmark competition.   First place winners received a certificate and a gift card to Barnes & Noble.  All other winners received a certificate.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford thanked everyone for being at the board meeting.  He welcomed new board member Gloria Irigoyen.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Saenz said she misses having the board meetings at the schools.  Ms. Saenz attended a DACC meeting and things there are at a standstill until they get word on their funding.  Ms. Saenz said it was good that Mrs. Viramontes is on the NMSBA board, which has helped put Gadsden on the map.  She is hoping that one day Mrs. Viramontes can be on the NM Activities Association as well.  The Northern Pre-K had a Dinosaur Night and she enjoyed it very much.  Ms. Saenz visited GHS and was impressed with the amount of computer labs in the new administration building.  Ms. Saenz expressed the need for a grand opening to show off the new building and the gym at GHS to the community.  

	
	Secretary Viramontes thanked everyone and said she was honored by serving as president and hoped to continue doing a good job.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the STHS Boys basketball team for their participation in the state competition.  She congratulated Keith Harding for his state championship and wished him luck in college.  Mrs. Viramontes said she has spent and enjoyed the last two days at STHS as member of the High Schools that Work task force.  Mrs. Viramontes said that it was important for the students to be in attendance during the testing period.  She thanked Dr. Nava for all that she is doing up in Santa Fe.  She visited the new GHS varsity gym and administration complex and she likes the way they are set up.  Mrs. Viramontes also attended an audit committee meeting where always being compliant was discussed.  

	
	Gloria Irigoyen introduced her family and friends that were present to show their support.  She promised that she would do a good job for the students of the district and to represent her community well. 

	
	Daniel Castillo – absent

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to modify the agenda by moving discussion item 11. D.   E-Rate, 2011-2012 to action item 10.F.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

      Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as modified.   Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes 
	7.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for February 24, 2011.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	8.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	9.   Open Forum:   Joseph Ramirez addressed the Board with concerns on the cell phone policy listed in the student handbook.  

	
	10.  Action Items:  

	2011-2012 Textbook Adoption 
	A. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the 2011-2012 Textbook Adoption.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Lease of GAC Office Space to Innovate+Educate NM Lease and Resolution  
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the lease of GAC office space to Innovate+Educate NM as well as the Resolution.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Smart Start K-3+ Program at Berino and Riverside 
	C. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Smart Start K – 3 + Program for Berino Elementary and Riverside Elementary.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Educational Specifications for Desert Pride 
	D. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Educational Specifications for Desert Pride.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Amend Cyber Bullying Policy ACA-(1)
	E. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve amending Policy ACA-(1) by adding under F. Sanctions:  “3.  If the person alleged to have violated policy is a support staff employee, the Superintendent may follow due process and impose discipline under Policy GDQD if the evidence so warrants.  The Superintendent also may recommend suspension without pay, recommend dismissal, or impose other appropriate discipline.”  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	E-Rate, 2011-2012
	F. This item was moved for action to meet submission deadlines.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the E-Rate 2011-2012 application.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	11.  Discussion Item:

	Audit Committee Report 
	A. Mrs. Ludym Martinez reported that the Board of Education Audit Committee met on March 1, 2011 and recommended to retain Griego Professional Services for the 2010-2011 audit.  The reply to the NMPED on the status of audit findings will be discussed at the April 14th board meeting.  The audit committee recommended reviewing each month a sample of payments to verify the internal control process.  

	 Student Handbook, 2011-2012
	B. Mrs. Yvonne Casillas reported to the Board that the student handbook committee met to discuss changes and updates to the student handbook for next school year. Changes were made to the grading policy and high school credits.  The cell phone policy and bullying policy were both incorporated into the handbook to comply with the policy to post both policies in student and faculty handbooks.  Members of the committee consist of Mr. Yturralde, Mrs. Casillas, Mr. Chambers, Dr. Garcia, Mrs. Hood, Mrs. Lovelace, Mrs. Marquez and Ms. Servin.

	New Options 2 New Mexico National Pilot
	C. Dr. Brian Ormand and Rebecca Kongs from NMSU addressed the board about a national pilot which includes the State of New Mexico and Gadsden I.S.D.  The project focuses on providing employment and education options to students that are in danger of becoming "disconnected youth" or are already disconnected.  Participation in this pilot includes a research component which involves tracking a cohort of students for a three year period. This research involves area industries and businesses offering new options for job applications based on the results of a job readiness assessment (ACT: Work Keys)

	E-Rate, 2011-2012
	D. Moved to item Action item 10 F.

	Chaparral Area Schools Wastewater Service Connection Construction Project
	E. Mr. Ralph Gallegos informed the Board of the Chaparral area schools Wastewater Service Connection Construction Project (Chaparral Elem., Desert Trail Elem., Sunrise Elem., and Chaparral MS). The four schools need to be hooked up to the wastewater service in order to better serve the students. The design and administration will be done by Bohannan Huston, Inc. Once the bids are received the project will be brought back for approval. Work would be scheduled to be done during the summer months.  

	GHS, SPED Classroom Construction 
	F. Mr. Ralph Gallegos informed the Board that the design and remodel of classrooms in the GHS Annex building is to accommodate the “D” Level students.  Their current classroom will be demolished for the construction of the Trades Buildings. Once the prices are submitted and a general contractor is selected, the work will be done during the summer months in order to have a “D” Level classroom available for the students in August when students return.

	Grease Interceptors – Upgrades at Six Schools
	G. Mr. Ralph Gallegos addressed the Board with information on upgrades on six schools’ grease interceptors (Chaparral Elem., Desert Trail Elem., Loma Linda Elem., Santa Teresa MS, Desert View Elem., and Sunland Park Elem.). The grease interceptors need to be upgraded to meet health code requirements. Once the bids have been received he will bring the project back for action.  The work would be scheduled to be done during the summer months.  

	Mesquite Elementary Mechanical Upgrade
	H. Mr. Ralph Gallegos informed the Board of the need to upgrade the HVAC system in the classrooms located in the main building at Mesquite Elementary.  Once the bids have been received he will bring the project back to the Board for action.  The work would be scheduled to be done during the summer months.  

	STHS Culinary Arts, Review of Plans
	I. Mr. Ralph Gallegos informed the Board that the STHS Culinary Arts project is ready to go out for pricing. The pricing will go through CES.  This will control and expedite the process in choosing the general contractor and will also cut down the administration fees.

	STHS  Student Parking Lot Paving Project
	J. Mr. Ralph Gallegos informed the Board that the STHS Student Parking Lot Paving Project was not completed due to funding.   He would like to complete the project before further wear and tear occurs.  A potential cost increase might occur if the project is completed at a later date.  Once the bids are received and reviewed it will be brought for approval. Work would be scheduled to be done during the summer months.  

	Adjourn
	12.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m.                      
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